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Saints Peter and Paul  
Catholic Primary School, 

Moorfield, Tower Hill 
Kirkby.L33 1DZ 

 

Headteacher: Mrs J. Mousley 
Chair Of Governors: Mr. George MacKenzie 

 

Website: www.saintspeterandpaulcps.org.uk 
   E-mail: peterandpaul.de@knowsley.gov.uk  
   Telephone  0151 477 8205 

 
 

Dear Y6 Parents and Carers, 
You should have now received your application packs for your child to enable you to apply for a 
secondary school place. 
It is very important that all questions are fully filled in and every question is answered. 
In the section which asks you to name the school of your choice – it is so important to name 3 different 
school. 
If you require help filling in and submitting your application please come and talk to myself, Mrs Kildare or 
Mr Brooks and we will arrange a time with you to do this. The supplementary faith form needs to be taken 
directly to All Saints – or other catholic schools along with the baptism certificate or proof of baptism. 
 
Mrs. J. Mousley 
Headteacher 

 

Attendance 
We are placing high expectations on attendance 
this year, If families go on holiday in term time a 
penalty notice will be issued – pupils need to 
have good attendance in the 9 weeks following 
the penalty warning notice in order for it become 
void! Please work with us by sending the children 
into school 5 days a week, if they have very minor 
ailments, they are better off in school!  
If they are not in school they will develop gaps in 
their learning. Work with school to develop good 
attendance! 

Flu Nasal Spray 
NHS staff  will be coming into school on the 23rd 
October 2023   to deliver Flu nasal spray to Rec – Y6 
pupils whose parents have given prior permission. 
The online e consent link is now active. Please see 
below the link and the QR code to complete a consent 
form.  Nursery Parents – drop-in session if 
parents/carers wish to attend - (you will need to select 
this on consent form). 
 

 

  Or          https://econsent.merseycare.nhs.uk/     

 
 

 
 
 

 

                                        
The class with the best attendance will be rewarded with toast on a Monday morning break time. 
Please be on time for school, gates open at 8.45pm and children go straight into class everyday 
gates close at 8.55am 
 

Little Saints 75.5% Class Plessington 87.2% 

Nursery 92.4% Class Moore 94.6% 
Class Owen 92.5% Class Fisher 93.1% 
Class Adams 82.4% Class Howard 96.2% 
Class Campion 96.7% Class Clitherow 94.5% 
Class Bamber 95.7% Class Kirby 91.9% 
Class Rigby 95.3% Whole school total 92.3% 
  

 

http://www.saintspeterandpaulcps.org.uk/
mailto:peterandpaul.de@knowsley.gov.uk
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Attendance and Punctuality 
Attendance and punctuality will be monitored throughout the year. We will work closely with our 
Attendance officer from Knowsley Council. 
The school gates close at 8,55am; if you are late and the gate is closed you will have to bring your child 
into the school office 
We had a prize draw for children with 100% attendance after the first week – well done to our class 
winners – pictures on dojo; Next 100% prize draw is for attendance up to 29th September to cover the 
last three week period. 
Make sure you are in the draw 
 

Attendance expectations 

What YOU must do: 

Try to telephone the school before 8.30am each day of your child’s absence. 
Tell the school in advance, of any medical appointments and bring in appointment cards/letters. 
If you are not sure whether your child is well enough to attend school, send them in anyway as they often 
perk up on arrival. 
Have a backup plan for if your child misses transport, call on a family member, neighbour or friend. 
If you and your child are experiencing difficulties with school attendance then talk to us as a first step so 
we can help! 
 

What WE will do: 
Check your child’s attendance every day. 
Phone home to discuss your child’s attendance with you. 
Invite you into school for attendance meetings if we are concerned. 
If we cannot establish a reason for absence, then we may make a welfare home visit. 

 

Autumn / Winter Uniforms 

• Pale blue short sleeved shirt 

• School tie (blue with yellow stripes) on string for KS1/FS, clips on for KS2 

• Royal blue cardigan/jumper (with school badge) 

• Grey skirt /Pinafore/ trousers (girls) 

• Grey long or short trousers (boys) 

• Black shoes to be worn, No trainers. 

• P.E. Kit: White t-shirt (with school badge) with royal blue shorts and 
black pumps 

• Plain Royal blue, white or plain grey socks or tights 

• Small Royal Blue, gold or white hair accessories only are allowed 

• P.E. bags can be obtained from school  
 
Only PE bags and school homework/book bags allowed in school and 
children are encouraged to use a small packed lunch box or a very small 
packed lunch bag. 

 

Most Improved Handwriting this Week 
 

We are continuing to have a focus on handwriting. We have a handwriting board on the school 
corridor which displays one beautiful piece of work for each class in school each week. 
As well as this we are giving certificates out in assembly for the child with the most improved 
handwriting each week and their name will appear in the newsletter. So for this week we have 
the following pupils with the most improved handwriting this week; 

Class Owen Poppy Duckworth Class Pless. Baxter Grant Thompson 

Class Adams Maya-Rose Charman Class Moore Dylan Brady 

Class Campion Isla Brown Class Fisher Amber Coburn 

Class Bamber Rueben Gornell Class Howard Ethan Stubbs 

Class Rigby Harriet Cheney Class Clitherow  Jensen O'Neill 

 Class Kirby Skylar Griffiths 
 



 
        

    

 
 

 If your child pays for school dinners – please ensure payment is made 
for next week’s meals  by Monday 2nd October  at 9.30am 

Menu – unavailable as yet! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AWARDS - Friday 29th September 

Nursery Owen Adams 

Dixie O'Brien Harper Hall Arla-rose Brodie 

Charlie Livsey Scicluna Xavier Mitchell  Ava Molyneux 

Tilly Powell Lexi- Mae McKevitt Molly Richter 

Jessica Basnett   

   

Campion Bamber Rigby 

Vinnie Guy Jude O'Neill Lyla Doyle 

Brodie Hassle Alfie Armstrong Joselle Egbe 

Teddy O'Brien Jacob Tayar Vinnie 

   

Plessington Moore Fisher 

Kaine Rawsthorne Lillian Binczycka Nevaeh Todd 

Mila McAdam James Connolly Jacob O'Brien 

Imogen Thomas Elliot Shelbourne Harry woods 

Lucas Jowett   

   

Howard Clitherow Kirby 

Sonny Ventre Shaun Hale Shay Hatfield 

Ava Attewell Maisie Cooper Lewis Kelly 

Jasmine Jenkins Noah Clifton Andy Fitzpatrick 

   

   

Well done everyone! 

Dates for your diary- Save the dates for  
All Saints Catholic High School 

 
-All Saints Y6 Play in a day at SSPP Tuesday 
26th and Wednesday 27th September – 
Performance for parents at 14.15pm in studio hall 
(see dojo for which day to attend) 
 
-Y6 Super Saturdays – 30h September  
 
- Y4  Super Saturdays – 25th Nov  
 
-Y5  Super Saturdays – 16 March 2024 
 
Interview intake night – 30th April, 1st, 2nd May 
 
Y6 Intake Evening- 18th and 20th June 2024 
 
Y6 Induction Day -Friday 28th June 
 
Y5 Fun Day – 5th July 2024 

School Dates 
-All Saints Y6 Play in a day at SSPP Tuesday 
26th and Wednesday 27th September – 
Performance for parents at 14.15pm in studio 
hall (see dojo for which day to attend) 
 
Y6 Super Saturdays – 30h September – take 
supplementary faith form to All Saints. 
 

Tuesday 3rd Oct : Owen mask making 
(booked places) 
 
Thursday 26th October – school finishes for 
half term at 3.15pm 



 
        

    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Have a happy weekend – we will see you back in 

school on Monday 2
nd

 October 

Don’t forget gates close at 8.55am 

 

Can you get 100% attendance in October? 

If parents have problems/issues with school, you are always welcome to come into school and 
discuss these – we all want the very best for our children. 
However, we will not tolerate abuse and swearing at school staff on or off school premises. If this 
occurs, we will implement sanctions to ban parents from school site. 


